
 

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

TERM 4 WEEK 5 2021 
  
 

 

Monday 
 

Tuesday 

 

Wednesday 
 

Thursday 
 

Friday 

08 - 12  
Nov 

   • Year 12 Maths 
   Advanced Task 1 

 

15 - 19 
 Nov 

• Year 12 Math 
   Standard 2 Task 1 

• HSC Exam 
• Year 12 Math 
   Standard 2 Task 1 

• HSC Exam 
• Year 12 Math 
   Standard 2 Task 1 

• HSC Exam 
• Year 12 Math 
   Standard 2 Task 1 

• HSC Exam 
• Year 12 Math 
   Standard 2 Task 1 

22 - 28 
Nov 

• HSC Exam • HSC Exam 
• Orientation Day 
• Year 12 Ancient 

Task 1 

• HSC Exam • HSC Exam • HSC Exam 
• Year 11 English 

Standard                
Assessment 1 

Dwayne Hopwood 
Principal 

COVID Measure changes 
  
On Monday 8th November the NSW Department of Education will move from Level 3+ to Level 3 COVID 
measures. This will not involve huge change for us and the multiple layers of protection that we have in 
place will remain. The most noticeable change will be to sport on a Wednesday afternoon.  From next week 
we will be able to access local parks and sports grounds for sport in year cohorts.  While this does not        
involve competition against other schools at this stage, it is still a welcome addition providing a wider range 
of physical activity. 
  
 HSC Exams 
  
The delayed HSC exams begin with English Paper 1 next Tuesday.  I know that the boys are well prepared for 
the next intense month of examinations. 
 



 

 

SPORT ORGANIZATION WEEKS 6 –10 



 

 

Y10MAA students used problem solving and critical thinking skills to investigate, identify 
and count the number of triangles, trapeziums & parallelograms in a triangular grid. 

Mr. Kobeissi - Mathematics Teacher  

CRITICAL THINKING 



 

 

This term Year 11 Biology has been studying cells 
as the basis for life. Students have examined a 
variety of plant, animal and bacteria cells using 
microscopes, identifying organelles and learning 
about their functions. Students have also been 
investigating the movement of substances 
through osmosis and diffusion. They have            
performed experiments to test the effect of        
tonicity on osmosis in eggs and the effect of       
surface area to volume ratio on rate of diffusion 
using iodine and potatoes. 
 

In Marine and Aquaculture    
Technology, students have been  
exploring water safety and first 
aid. They have practised their 
first aid and CPR skills in the 
classroom and have been 
putting their swimming and     
water rescue skills to the test at           
Ashfield Aquatic Centre. 
 
In Year 10 Science students have 
been investigating chemical      
reactions. Students have            
performed experiments to        

observe reactions involving metal and metal carbonates reacting with acids, as well as observing the 
effects of corrosion and combustion.  

SCIENCE UPDATE 

Ms M Prasad - Science Teacher 



 

 

The silence of lockdown has finally been 
broken at Ashfield Boys High School. The 
restrictions on music ensembles remains 
significant, but there is a glimmer of hope 
as Year 12 use hand percussion to analyse, 
notate, and perform rhythms from around 
the world. The benefits of playing                  
instruments after many months has 
helped the boys rekindle positive              
relationships and rediscover fine motor 
skills and muscle memory. As the             
restrictions lift, we will strive to use music 
making as important tool in restoring and 
maintaining psychological wellbeing and 
health after a difficult few months. 

Mr Pieterse - CAPA Faculty 

YEAR 12 MUSIC REBOUND 



 

 



 

 



 

 

STUDENT ADMINISTRATION UPDATES 
 
 
Dear families, 
 
Hope you are staying safe during this challenging time. 
 
Over the next few months, we may need to mail out books and or paperwork to our students. 
Can I please ask that you make sure all contact details we have here at school are correct. 
 
If you believe that your contact details need updating, please use the “Change of Address” 
form on our website to update and return the form to the school via email or post. 
 
 
Reminder 
 
Change of Address and or details 
Late or Absent Forms 
Travel Exemption Forms 
 
Are available on our website to download, hard copies are available at the Student Service 
Desk. 
 
 
Emails 
If you are not receiving emails from the school, please check your SPAM/JUNK mail folder as 
emails maybe going into this folder. 

 
 
 

 
Thank you for your understanding. 
 
Poppy Sotiriou  
School Administration Manager 
  
 

https://ashfieldbo-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 

https://ashfieldbo-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/

